Proposal for a

Western Dressage Chapter of NMDA

The NMDA will assist in the formation of a western chapter within our GMO in order to support the development of western dressage in New Mexico.  

The USDF allows the formation of a chapter that is part of a GMO but runs as a separate chapter.

The western chapter will have its own name that may continue to be used as they transition forward in their future independent status. The name will be owned by the western dressage chapter.

The western chapter will have access to resources of the club. Examples: arena and show equipment.

Criteria for a western chapter

The western chapter will:

Establish a western dressage board of directors

Hold independent meetings of western dressage board of directors

Participate in 2 joint meetings per year for the purpose of scheduling shows and clinics to avoid conflicts of interest and resources including arena use.

To facilitate the western chapters preparation for an independent association, western dressage members are encouraged to volunteer at, and/or manage NMDA schooling shows. 

May have a link from NMDA website to their website.

May ask the NMDA treasurer for assistance/guidance in establishing and maintaining legal entities and bookkeeping.

May establish independence from the NMDA at any time.

Must become an independent club at the time the western chapter membership is 30% of the total NMDA membership for 2 consecutive years.

Membership dues will be paid to NMDA and sent to USDF as required by USDF.

Western chapter members will abide by the NMDA rules. 

Board members may not hold office of elected, or chair positions of both NMDA and the western chapter. 

